TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN
MINUTES OF JUNE 14, 2005

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Colvin, Rosenkranz, King, Parker and Gaskell

Absent:  Thompson

Others:  Sullivan, Briggs

Audience:  7

1. Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM

2. Minutes.  Motion by Russell and seconded to approve the minutes of May 10, 2005 as presented.  Motion passes 6-0.  Minutes approved.

3. Communications.  Summer Evening Zoning Series:  July 18, Aug 31 in Lawrence.  July 20, Aug 17 in Frankenmuth.  July 26, Aug 24 in Gaylord.

4.  Concerns of the Public.  Steve St. James, representative for A-Ga-Ming, was present to answer questions regarding recent construction activity at the golf course.  The Commission is questioning the moving of earth, road construction, and clubhouse and parking lot construction.  Since there has been no formal request for any of this activity, the PC suggests an up-dated Site Plan would be in order.  It should include the following:  

1. Location and Size (footprint) of proposed Clubhouse.

2. Location of temporary building (double wide trailer)

3. Parking:  number and lay out of spaces; handicapped spaces

4. Lighting: type and location

5. Signs:  Location

6. Retention Ponds:  Size and how it was determined

7. All applicable permits obtained from the County, including electric and water.

8. Time frame for completion.  

Seven copies of the plan must be submitted at least 30 days before the next meeting to be placed on the agenda.  It is suggested that construction stop and wait for Board approval.  It is also possible that a $250 fee, times 3 ($750) may be assessed for failure to comply with the Zoning Ordinance.      

The Lakeview Ridge Site Plan will be on the TLT Board June 21st meeting for final approval.  Mr. Briggs received the finalized plans with all requested items shown.

From the audience, Tom Welch spoke to the Commission regarding private road specifications.  He mentioned Kearney Township, which has a private road ordinance that allows private roads to be built contrary to County Road specifications.  He suggests the PC may be interested in this type of amendment.      Mr. Sullivan volunteered to get in touch with Kearney for more information on their ordinance.   

5. Street Maps.  Sullivan reported on his effort to obtain updated street map info from the County.  Other sources are available. He asked how much info does the PC want?  They decided private and public roads should be included.  Driveways should not.  He will continue to work on street map info.

6. Land Use Maps.  Sullivan shared a map he had created on his computer, showing the changes suggested by the PC.  All members present agreed that the map looked accurate.  Based on this map, Sullivan will now run the numbers and do build out analysis.  PC members are asked to be prepared at next month’s meeting to review the map and the Land Use Plan. 

7. Concerns. 1.  Mr. King refers to a copy of the Land Use Plan and asks whether all public and DNR accesses are shown for Torch Lake and the Bay.  If not, shouldn’t they be?  Mr. Russell believes there is a list of all access sites available through Mr. Schmidt.  He will get a copy for next month’s meeting.   2.  Mr. Colvin gave an update of the last ZBA meeting held June 7th.  1.  Weston appeal is postponed until July meeting.  2.  There will be a variance request to build a garage in the Village.  3.  There will be a Public Hearing for the ZBA to interpret the Zoning Ordinance regarding Short Term Rentals (30 days or less).   

8.  With no further business, the meeting is adjourned at 9:38 PM.  

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary  

